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Madam President,

In many ways, Hong Kong’s medical services reflect our public sector as a whole.  The quality of the work is extremely high.  Our people expect it to be that way.  Indeed, they would like to see standards further improve.  But, at the same time, people don’t want to pay more for it.  

That, in a nutshell, is the problem faced by many of our public services.  It is a particular problem where health care is concerned.  Demand for medical services will inevitably continue to grow.  People’s expectations are becoming higher.  Our population is aging.  And new research and technology are giving us new and better treatments.  All of these will cost more money.  But already, our Hospital Authority is in deficit.  

The situation is not yet a crisis.  But sooner or later we must face facts – we need a more sustainable system of health care provision and funding.  There will come a time when many more of us will have to pay a bigger share of our health care costs, one way or another.  

I don’t believe people want to see a bigger tax burden, and bigger government.  I am sure we need to use a more balanced approach, using the private sector more.

I know this worries some people.  They think we might end up with a situation where people who need treatment are charged more than they can afford, or are even turned away from hospitals.  Obviously, that would not be acceptable to the community of Hong Kong.  But without increased funding, we will see standards decline.  

There are various ways to attract more funds into the system.  The insurance industry is certainly ready to participate.  For example, we believe it would be possible to offer affordable health care coverage to people of working age to supplement public provision.  

That would reduce the burden on the government’s finances, and it could help free up resources for the elderly and the poor.  And for the people with the extra coverage, it could mean faster treatment, better quality services, and greater choice.  

Under such a system, the private sector would provide health care services to a larger proportion of the population. And the public sector might outsource some of its work to the private sector.  We would probably also see more emphasis on value for money.  For example, patients might undergo routine surgical procedures outside Hong Kong, where costs are lower.

We currently have a centralized system, in which well over 90 percent of hospital care is provided at virtually no charge to users by a nationalized monopoly.  It’s a great system, except for one thing – in the long run, it’s bankrupt.  Indeed, it’s already in the red.

For everyone’s sake, we need to encourage more private participation in medical services, in terms of both funding and service provision.   I would therefore urge all my colleagues here today, and the people of Hong Kong who we represent, to start thinking about this.  The longer we leave it, the harder it will be to maintain the high standards that we have all come to expect.

